
 
 

 

 

 
 

CDC Committee on Learning Resources and Support Services (2002-2003) 
 

Gist of the First Meeting 
 
 

Date:   18 October 2002 (Friday) 
Time:   2:30 p.m. 
Venue:   Conference Room, Curriculum Resources Centre 
    G/F, 24 Tin Kwong Road, Kowloon 
 
 
Points discussed and conclusion arrived : 
1. Mr. Yau Yat-heem was nominated and elected Chairman for the year 2002-2003. 

 
 

2. To brief the meeting about the background, the objectives, the scope and present 
situation on developing an union cataloguing system for primary and secondary schools. 
Details were the Union Catalog was originally developed by Hong Kong 
Teacher-librarian's Association under the Quality Education Fund to provide a standard 
bibliographic database to facilitate resources sharing and collaboration among school 
libraries. While starting from 2002, the Education Department of Hong Kong together 
with the Hong Kong Teacher-librarian's Association implemented and maintained the 
system to all schools by phases. 
 

 

3. The meeting was informed on the textbook related issues and the Chairman concluded 
the discussion and opined that the direction of the development on the textbook issues 
should be well set and discussed in its Ad Hoc Committee and the publicity of the 
existing learning and teaching resources produced by the Education Department to 
schools should be promoted. 
 

 

4. Members were briefed on the background, purposes and present situation on cyber ethics 
for students and youth in Hong Kong. Members agreed that it was a hot issue discussed 
in the society. Members endorsed the proposal on setting up the Ad Hoc Committee to 
recommend strategies conducive to the development of resources for Cyber Ethics in 
Hong Kong. 
 

 

5. Members were reported on the latest situation and development of Basic Competency 
Assessment and BCA remediation section. To illustrate and elaborate what resources 
developed in line with the implementation of BCA, the meeting was informed that 
remediation resources were located at http://cd.ed.gov.hk/assessment/bca/chi/bca_c.htm.

 

 


